
 

  Monday 10 January 2022 - Sunday 16 January 2022 

US airlines had issues with the Omicron variant, staff availability and the 
weather during the last week, resulting in a slight fall in the rate of passenger 
demand recovery from around 85% of pre-pandemic figures to around 80%. 

The top six airlines for additional seats in January 2022 (versus pre-pandemic 
January 2020) are two established ULCCs (Allegiant and Spirit), two new 
airlines (Avelo and Breeze) and two Mexican carriers (vivaaerobus and 
Volaris). The top 10 are completed by Finnair (thanks to new US routes from 
Stockholm), Qatar Airways (which has added San Francisco and Seattle-
Tacoma in the last two years, Turkish Airlines (which has added Dallas/Fort 
Worth and New York EWR) and Canadian newcomer Flair. 

Canadian passenger demand has fallen back to below 50% of pre-pandemic 
levels, having been well over 50% for most of December. Seat capacity for all 
of January is currently set to be down 41% compared with January 2020. 
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